
 

 
SWEET HOME CITY COUNCIL 

COMMUNITY HEALTH COMMITTEE 
MEETING MINUTES 

 
October 23, 2017 

 
Councilor Gourley called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. in the City Hall Annex.   
 
Registered Visitors: Dick Knowles, Sean Morgan – The New Era 
 

Committee Present: Bob Dalton, Councilor Gourley, Jim Gourley, Di Lacey, Marty Cahill, Mayor 
Mahler and Kate Hall. 
 
Staff Present: City Manager Ray Towry, Recording Secretary Julie Fisher 
              
Approval of Minutes September 18, 2017 (J. Gourley/Dalton) 7 Ayes, 0 Opposed. 
 
Committee Reports:  
Bob Dalton reported on the subcommittee discussion on the Health Fair and the desire to expand 
topics to include drinking, tobacco, obesity and joblessness.  
 
Di Lacey reported on the partnership between the Rural Health Track and the City of Sweet 
Home.  The proposed CHIP project includes focus groups, quarterly interventions, as well as 
annual plan and end-of-year assessment reports.  The proposal will be reviewed and a final draft 
will come before the committee by December. 
 
It was also reported student volunteers recently visited a local kindergarten as part of the service 
projects under Dr. Muscato. 
 
General Discussion: 
There was discussion on requesting $1,000 as a line item in the City Budget for the Community 
Health Committee. 
 
Motion to request reimbursement from the City to Bob Dalton for tablecloth rental (Cahill/j. 
Gourley) 
 
Committee Goals: 
Past committee goals were reviewed.  Goal #1 Urgent Care Extended Hours – Marty Cahill 
reported they are currently down a provider and not able to expand hours at this time but added it 
should remain a goal of the committee.  Goal #2 Landing Pad – it was agreed the New City Hall 
would be an ideal location for this site.  Goal #3 Web Links to health care – this goal has been 
completed. 
 
Good of the Order: 
Jim Gourley presented a banner example for the Hero Banner Project.  Mr. Gourley explained 
there are 230 poles along Main Street.  Banners are expected to cost about $75 and brackets will 
be additional.  The banners would be hung in honor of deployed/stationed veterans, Gold Star 
Families, or veterans from Memorial Day until Veterans Day.  Mr. Gourley is partnering with the 
Elks and the VFW. 
 



 

Bob Dalton reported on his meeting with Dick Knowles, Comp NW, and the SHHD.  
 
The next meeting was set for November 20, 2017 at 6pm. 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
With no further business the meeting adjourned at 7:20 pm 
 
The foregoing is a true copy of the proceedings of the City Council Community Health 
Committee Meeting on October 23, 2017. 
 
 
 
 
______________________________    _______________________ 
Chair – Councilor Gourley      Date: 


